
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Office of  
Equal Business Opportunity

50 South Military Trail, Suite 202

West Palm Beach, FL 33415

(561) 616-6840

www.pbcgov.com/oebo

Palm Beach County 
Board of County 
Commissioners

Dave Kerner, Mayor

Robert S. Weinroth, Vice Mayor 

Maria G. Marino

Gregg K. Weiss 

Maria Sachs

Melissa McKinlay

Mack Bernard

County Administrator

Verdenia C. Baker

“An Equal Opportunity
Affirmative Action Employer”

Official Electronic Letterhead

OEBO
OFFICE OF EQUAL BUSINESS OPPORTUNITY

PALM BEACH COUNTY

SMALL BUSINESS IS BIG BUSINESS

News Release 
 
For immediate release:  Feb. 26, 2021 
Contact:      Public Information Outreach Coordinator 
Antonia Smith 
         asmith5@pbcgov.org  

561-712-6671 
       www.pbcgov.org/oebo 
 

Increased Funding Available to  
Small Businesses in Need 

 
The Biden-Harris Administration announced changes to the Paycheck Protection 
Plan (PPP) to include adjustments to make funding more equitable for small 
businesses. There are more the 31 million small businesses in the United States. 
Minority-owned businesses account for 15 percent of all businesses in this country.  
The Small Business Administration (SBA) has established a 14-day, exclusive loan 
application period available through March 9, 2021. Businesses and nonprofit 
organizations with 20 or fewer employees are eligible.  
 
Under this new proposal, sole proprietors, independent contractors, and self-
employed individuals will receive more financial support. Based on how PPP loans 
were calculated in the past, many of these businesses were not approved. The 
PPP loan calculation formula will be revised to provide more funding to these 
applicants. This proposal has allocated $1B specifically for businesses with no 
employees and located in low- and moderate-income areas. Additionally, the 
provision to exclude business owners with prior non-fraud felony convictions from 
obtaining relief through PPP has been eliminated, as well as the restrictions on 
business owners who applied to the loans but struggled with student loan 
payments. 
 
The changes made in this new relief effort will make a substantial impact in the aid 
of many businesses who have had issues with access to capital.  “There are 
millions of small firms struggling to sustain as a result of the COVID-19 pandemic,” 
says Tonya Davis Johnson, director of the Palm Beach County Office of Equal 
Business Opportunity. “The decision to prioritize small and minority-owned 
businesses and earmark funds to specifically target these enterprises will make a 
tremendous difference in addressing disparities and providing recovery.” 
 
The PPP loan program, exclusive to small and minority-owned businesses, went 
into effect Feb, 24, 2021, and is open through Tuesday, March 9, 2021. Sole 
proprietors, independent contractors, and self-employed individuals are eligible to 
apply. Business owners can go to local banks to apply. For more details, visit the 
SBA website at https://www.sba.gov/page/coronavirus-covid-19-small-business-
guidance-loan-resources#section-header-3. 
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